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We, the community of St. James, are a prayerful and                 
Eucharistic people who treasure our Catholic traditions. 

We strive to grow in our faith by being good stewards of the 
gifts God has given us; sharing God’s truth with all.  

As the Body of Christ, we are called to love and serve every-
one, especially the marginalized, with joy and hospitality. 

Mission Statement 

The Diocese of Kansas City-St. Joseph is committed to combatting sexual abuse 
in the Church. If you are a victim of sexual abuse, or if you observe or suspect 
sexual abuse:   
1. Call the Missouri Child Abuse Hotline at 1.800.392.3738 (if the victim is 
 currently under the age of 18), and 
2.  Contact your local law enforcement agency or call 911, and 
3.  After reporting to these civil and law enforcement authorities, report suspected                 
sexual abuse of a minor or vulnerable adult to the Diocesan Ombudsman, Joe 
Crayon, at 816.812.2500 or crayon@ombudsmankcsj.org, if the abuse involves a 
priest, deacon, employee or volunteer of the Diocese of Kansas City-St. Joseph.  

The Diocese has a sincere commitment to providing care and healing resources to 
victims of sexual abuse and their families. Please contact Whitney True-Francis, 
Victim Assistance Coordinator, at 816.392.0011 or 
true.francis@diocesekcsj.org for more information. 

Mother's Day Card Shower                       
To Benefit Liberty Women's Clinic 

The St. James Respect Life      
Ministry is sponsoring a Mother's 
Day card shower to benefit moms 

and moms-to-be who visit                   
the Liberty Women's Clinic. 

Parishioners are encouraged to participate in this 
card shower by writing a note of encouragement 
and/or donating a gift card to the Liberty Women’s 
Clinic.  

A table with a basket to collect cards and gift 
cards is in the Gathering Space                        

this weekend.   

You may also return your cards by taking them to 
the Parish Office during regular business hours this 
week from Monday, May 13 - Friday, May 19. 

Thank you for supporting the moms! 

The “Meet Life” Campaign begins next weekend.  

After all Masses next weekend, members 
of the Knights of Columbus will be passing 
out baby bottles to collect funds to support 
the Liberty Women's Clinic and to help fund 
the Knight's national ultrasound project.  

Donations can be made through Sunday, June 11, 
either in person or online. Details will be in                      

next weekend’s bulletin. 

“Meet Life” Campaign 2023 
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Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Sat 4pm until finished; any time requested. 
Sacrament of Baptism:  
Baptismal Preparation Classes: Once a month 
Contact Kirsten Maggi in the parish office, ext. 204 or 
kirsten.maggi@stjames-liberty.org  
Religious Education: For Preschool through adult  
spiritual development, please notify office of needs. 
New Parishioners: Please register at the parish office.  
                        We Welcome You! 

 St. James School: PS-8th grade offered.     
Call the School Office, to inquire, 781-4428 

Sacrament of Marriage: 9 months advance notice 
Anointing of the Sick: Please call the parish office. 

To Schedule an event in our Parish Facility:  
email cecilia@stjames-liberty.org  

or call the Parish Office, ext. 202. 
All Bulletin articles must be submitted by Monday 

12Noon to: bulletin@stjames-liberty.org  

Contact Info 

Mass Intentions From the Pastor’s Pen 
Week of May 15 - May 21 

Monday            
 8:15am        Bill McDonald 

Tuesday             
  8:15am Rocky Gross 
 Louis Kelsey 

Wednesday          
  8:15am Rena Tulipana 

Thursday         
  8:15am Fred Thomason 

  Friday               
 8:15am Kermit Davis 

Saturday                                            
  5:00pm Lavonne Lee 
 Jim Thornton 
 Sunday  
 8:00am Lorraine Greenwald 
 Jeanne Lyons 
10:30am Mary Jo Colgan 
5:00pm Ruthanne Wasko 

As we celebrate Mother's Day weekend, we wish all our mothers / 
grandmothers a very blessed weekend, and we remember those 
women, mothers, grandmothers, others who have gone before us. 
As the beautiful roses in our sanctuary remind us, they are with 
God in heaven, and we pray to them and for them for intercession.   

Happy Mother's Day! 

Our thoughts and prayers are with all families who are celebrating 
graduations this time of year. We are very proud of our young 
people who are achieving this milestone. We pray that you might 
always realize God's presence within us and among us in leading 
us in the path of God's Goodness and Love. May you know the 
love and support of St. James, your parish community, and 
always know of God's guidance along your journey. 

We come to the conclusion of this year’s Religious Ed programs. A 
special thanks to all who have given of their time, talent and treas-
ure to lead and guided our young people along the path of faith and 
knowing God's presence in the journey of life. We thank those re-
sponsible for our K-5 program, our Middle School program, and our 
post- Confirmation program, "Camino de Santiago".    

And also, special thanks for all the folks who have led and guided 
our RE programs. Know that we are planning now for an exciting 
lineup of opportunities next Fall. Registration begins soon. 

On page 7 of this bulletin is an article by Anna Jo Pfannenstiel in 
which she reports the proceeds from this year’s St. Joseph Table 
and the organizations serving those in need in our community that 
received donations. Anna Jo has led this annual event for the past 10 
years. My sincere thanks Anna Jo for your leadership, hard work and 
dedication throughout the years to this most worthy cause.  

With Spring upon us, we are certainly grateful for all who are such 
good stewards in taking care of our grounds – our lawn crew, as 
well as the tremendous effort of our landscaping team who take  
care of landscaping and caring for our campus in so many ways. 

Volunteers are always needed and gladly welcomed. Thanks for 
all you do in helping our campus to be such a beautiful atmos-
phere and a welcoming environment. 

May you and your families know the beauty of this month of May. 

Blessings,  

Fr. Mike 

 

 

Our prayer support is with …  

 The family and friends of                            
Carolyn Wirtanen who passed away on 

April 17. Carolyn was a former chil-
dren’s choir director at St. James.  

The family and friends of Theresa Allen 
who passed away on March 29.  

May the healing  hand of our Lord      
Jesus be felt by all who are coping                
with grief and missing loved ones. 
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Someone is Watching and Wondering  
On August 5, 1924, the Chi-
cago Tribune Syndicate, a 
daily newspaper, introduced 
the cartoon strip, “Little Or-
phan Annie.” The cartoonist 
Harold Gray created the waif, 

Annie, with curly red hair, red dress, blank circular 
eyes, and a favorite expression “Leapin’ lizards!”  
Annie with her dog Sandy were adopted by Oliver 
(Daddy) Warbucks, a self-made millionaire. Oliver 
Warbucks had three menservants: Punjab, an eight 
foot tall Indian; the Asp, an East Asian with mystical 
powers; and Mr. Am, a mysterious figure in the 
comic strip who was sometimes hinted to be God. In 
1977, Annie’s story was adapted for a Broadway 
musical, with a movie adaptation appearing in 1982. 
Although publication of new adventures of Annie in 
the comic strip ended in 1974, popularity of this little 
girl continues. Myself, I still enjoy her adventures 
and have vivid memories of my dad reading Annie 
in our Kansas City paper everyday, and my Aunt 
uttering “Leapin’ lizards” at what seemed to me the 
oddest times. 

You might be wondering, “Why is SLG writing about 
orphan Annie?” My simple answer is that today’s 
gospel reading brought to mind not only this comic 
strip, musical, and movie, but also my own life. I 
think that anyone who has lost their parents is by 
definition an orphan, and of course I fall into this 
category. Not only do I miss my parents, but there 
are times of frustration when I know a simple con-
versation with them would bring comfort and an-
swers. I find working through problems can be 
difficult without their counsel and wisdom. Then I 
remember today’s reading from the Gospel of John:  
“I shall ask the Father and he will give you another 
Paraclete (advocate, intercessor, counselor, protec-
tor, support) to be with you forever. . .I shall not 
leave your orphans; I shall come to you” (14:16b, 
18). These words re-enforce that I am never alone.  
I am surrounded by God’s loving embrace, strength 
from the Holy Sprit, Jesus (present in the sacra-
ments and love of others), and the Communion of 
Saints, which I believe includes my parents and 
other loved ones who have died. I can attest to the 
fact that there have been so many times when I 
search for answers and they seem to suddenly 
appear.  

Like Annie, I have so many caring for me. God’s 
grace is real!  

Your Sister in Christ, Sandy Gagnon 

MAY BLOOD DRIVE                                 
AT ST. JAMES 

We had a great turnout at our last blood drive in 
March and welcomed over 120 donors and collected 
over 120 units of blood. We are grateful to each of 
our amazing donors, and we are looking forward to 
recreating that success at our next Community 
Blood Center blood drive. 

Please join us on Tuesday, May 23rd                                
from 12:30-6:30pm in the Social Hall.  

Appointments are encouraged and can be made at 
savealifenow.org/group using group code: ES.  

You can also contact Nikki at 816-407-1208                          
or kpower@kc.rr.com                                                             

to book a time convenient for you.  

For medical eligibility questions, please call                    
1-800-688-0900. 

Mobile blood drives like ours are essential in provid-
ing the blood needed to keep local hospitals ade-
quately supplied.  

Thank you for supporting our efforts                                       
to help save lives in our community                                 
through your generous donations. 

A big Thank You to our             
St. James family and the 

Knights of Columbus for your 
overwhelming support of our 

Relay for Life 5th Annual                     
Luminaria Fund Drive                            

this past weekend.   

Your generosity went above and beyond our expec-
tations and will provide funding for the American 
Cancer Society’s mission to support cancer re-
search and critical patient programs.   

The luminarias purchased will honor those lost to 
cancer, survivors, those currently fighting cancer, 
and their caregivers.   

Luminarias can still be purchased on-line                               
on the St. James website.                                

The deadline for purchasing luminarias                                      
is Monday, June 6 

We invite you to attend the Relay for Life event on 
Saturday, June 10, at KC Regional Police Academy 
Track & Field, 6885 NE Pleasant Valley Rd. from 
5:00 – 10:00pm. .   

Our heartfelt thanks, Alan and Kathy Mazi 
Team Captains of Team inspiring HOPE 
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St. Mary's Food Kitchen Volunteers                                   St. Mary's Food Kitchen Volunteers                                   St. Mary's Food Kitchen Volunteers                                   
OnOnOn---line Sign Up Available line Sign Up Available line Sign Up Available    

Please consider signing up to help 
serve at St. Mary's food kitchen on 
the fourth Sunday of each month. 
Your service and support would be 
much appreciated. 

We are using Sign Up Genius to record the 
names of those wanting to help. .  

  Scan the QR Code below                                                
to go to the sign up page: 

  

  

  

  

  
  

Or sign up at:  
http://bit.ly/3VcJoG6   

Seminarian education 
is among the largest 
expenses of our dio-
cese, but also one of 
the greatest invest-
ments we can make for 

our future. With tuition, room, board and other ex-
penses, the cost of educating a single seminarian is 
about $45,000 per year. 

The Diocese of Kansas City-St. Joseph asks you to 
prayerfully consider donating to the Tomorrow’s 
Priest Collection held the weekend of May 21-22 — 
this collection offsets expenses for our men in for-
mation for the priesthood.  

A donation envelope is in your Church Offerings En-
velopes packet. You can also donate by scanning 
the QR Code below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In addition to financial support, please pray that Our 
Lord will continue to increase the number of men 
from our Diocese being called to the priesthood. 

Tomorrow’s 
Priest                      

Collection                              
Next Weekend 

How Mother's Day                                 
Became A National Holiday 

Mother's Day was first celebrated in 1908, when 
Anna Jarvis held a memorial for her mother at St An-
drew's Methodist Church in Grafton, West Virginia.  

Her campaign to make Mother's Day a recognized 
holiday in the United States began in 1905, the year 
her mother, Ann Reeves Jarvis, died. Anna Jarvis 
wanted to honor her mother by continuing the work 
she started and to set aside a day to honor all moth-
ers because she believed a mother is "the person 
who has done more for you than anyone in the 
world." 

In 1908, Congress rejected a proposal to make 
Mother's Day an official holiday, joking that they 
would also have to proclaim a "Mother-in-law's Day".  

In 1914, Woodrow Wilson signed a proclamation 
designating Mother's Day, held on the second Sun-
day in May, as a national holiday to honor mothers. 
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St. James Email Prayer Chain 

To join the St. James Email Prayer 
Chain and receive prayer requests 

and/or to  request prayers,                  
email: Cecilia Richardson at  

    prayerchain@stjames-liberty.org 

Volunteers Needed  
For HOPE Card Sales 

We are looking for 2 volunteers to sell the Hope Gift 
Cards after the 10:30am Masses on the 2nd Sunday 
of every month.   

This would start on June 11th. Please contact 
Jeanne Greenwald at 816/781-4343 ext 200 if you 
are able to volunteer for this. This is a 15 to 20 min-
ute commitment once a month.  

If no one steps up to volunteer HOPE cards, we 
will no longer  be able to sell HOPE cards on the 

second Sunday of the month. 

Save The UPC Codes                                                                 
From Best Choice Products 

The St. James Over 50s 
Group collects UPC Codes 
to help support their ministry. 
Their only fundraiser is the 

collection of the UPC Codes from Best Choice 
products. The proceeds received from these 
labels is used to fund their donations to organi-
zations such as Bishop Sullivan Center and the 
Liberty Women's Clinic.   

Just cut off the UPC codes and drop them off in 
the Parish Office. Thank you. 

Saturday Morning Faith Sharing 
New Session  

 In The Case for Jesus, Dr. Brant Pitre, author of 
Jesus and the Jewish Roots of the Eucharist, goes 
back to the sources - the biblical and historical evi-
dence for Christ - to refute arguments that the Gos-
pels were anonymous and show how the divine 
claims of Jesus of Nazareth can only be understood 
by putting them in their ancient Jewish context. 

The class meets in person at 10:00am in the Con-
ference Room (lower level of the church).  

All Are Welcome and Invited To Attend.  

No Registration ~ No Fees                                               

Just Come When You Can 

H.O.P.E. / SCRIP GIFT CARD NEWS 

May Is Graduation Month 

Are you looking for that perfect 
graduation gift or having a 
graduation celebration? 

If you’re not sure what the graduate 
wants, likes, or needs, give him or her 
a HOPE gift card – we have a wide variety of gift 
cards available on the HOPE gift card order form.  

Wondering what cards your graduate might like? 
Here's some ideas - iTunes cards are always a big 
hit; after all what teenager doesn't like music? Then 
there's Best Buy cards for those who like "techie 
toys". Boys who are into sports would appreciate a 
card from Roger's Sporting Goods, Academy Sports 
or Dicks. For girls, consider a Serenity on the 
Square or Bed, Bath & Beyond card. If your gradu-
ate is headed to college in the fall, a card for where 
they can get new duds  ̶ Penny's, Kohls, Macy's or 
Target might be just the thing. 

If you’re hosting a graduation party, be sure to pick 
up one or more gift cards from Walmart, HyVee, 
Price Chopper, Sprouts or Target for all of your 
party supplies – food, table decorations, graduation 
cards – these stores have it all and more.  

HOPE Gift Cards are sold in the Parish and School 
offices during regular business hours.    

  

Buy HOPE Cards for 
All Your Graduation Needs 
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Two years in a row, Covid stopped us from hav-
ing our St. Joseph's Table. But St. Joseph made 
sure that those in need these past few years 
were getting some help from us. 

We came back with a resoundingly successful 
year, making it our best table ever! A few pic-
tures from this year's table are included in this 
article. 

Thanks to our wonder-
ful giving parishioners 
we were able to help: 
Bishop Sullivan Cen-
ter, Hillcrest Ministries, 
In As Much, and Love 
Inc. all of which are 
here in our Liberty 
area. 

They will all share equally in our total of 
$7,526.30. It was so wonderful to see all who 
came and shared in our table.  

It goes without saying that our 
wonderful family of committee 
members and parishioners 
have been the glue that helps 
make the table beautiful and 
plentiful year after year. They 
put so much of their time and 
talents to make it all happen 
that it makes me  enormously 
proud.  

We are family. My committee has stood by me 
year after year giving 110% every time. I love 
each and everyone of you.   

A big THANK YOU to my dedicated Ladies. 

Marie Sprofera, Anita Daniels, Kathy Herr, Ma-
rissa Vernickas, Toni Arthur, Cookie Cali, Kara 
Brown, Mary Inzerillo, Antionette Spero, Janet 
Mancuso, Carla Frew, Judy Keisling, Patty Inz-
erillo, Mary George, Chris Venditti, and Mary 
Midiri. 

Also to my dedicated men: 

John Vernickes, Johnathan Ver-
nickes, Larry Donnici, Frank 
Daniels, Roger Arthur, Jim 
Brown, Rich Venditti, John Jam-
boretz, and Carl Inzerillo and 
our great table builder and 
cheerleader from the past Fr. 
Timothy, Fr. Michael, Fr. Mike, 
and my husband Leon.   

A huge THANK YOU to all that 
have donated to us year after 

year: the Filardo family (Roma Bakery), Lou 
DeMarco (Price Chopper), Olive Garden, C and 
C Produce, Belfonte's, and numerous generous 
individuals with their continuous generosity.  

Finally, a heartfelt THANK YOU to our parishion-
ers who volunteered their time to make our table 
a success.  

It has been my privilege 
to head our St. Joseph 
Table for the past 10 
years. I could never have 
done it without everyone 
and the gifts you all bring. 
Thank you so much for all 
the fun and memories I take with me. I am so 
excited to see how beautifully this tradition will 
continue to thrive and grow under Anita Daniels' 
and Marissa Vernickas' leadership. 

God Bless You All, Anna Jo Pfannenstiel 

Thank You From the St. Joseph's Table Ministry 
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Parish Religious Education 
Feeding  Building  Living 

“Camino de Santiago”                   
Post Confirmation Group 

This group will meet several times 
of the summer. Listed below are 
the dates: 

 Thursday May 11th Adoration 6:30-7:30pm 
June 4th Camino 6pm-7:30pm 

June 8th Adoration 6:30-7:30pm 
July 16th 6-7:30pm Camino 

 August 10th 6:3-7:30pm Adoration 
August 20th Camino social 

  IMPORTANT INFORMATION: 
Camino de Santiago info will go out to 
parents and students using Remind?  

 To join send the text message 
“@caminodesa” to 81010.   

Gardeners know that plants need much attention if 
there is to be a good harvest. Relationships are the 
same way. If any of your relationships need some 
attention, consider counseling.  

Fr. Garry Richmeier is a Licensed Professional Mar-
riage and Family Therapist, providing family, marital, 
and individual counseling. He has offices in Liberty 
and midtown Kansas City, and takes donations in 
lieu of set fees.  
For more information or to schedule an appointment,              

contact Fr. Garry at 816-415-2998 (no text)                     
or garrycpps@gmail.com 

COUNSELING /                            
SPIRITUAL DIRECTION 

"Camino de Santiago Post Confirmation Group 
End of School Year Cookout 

"Thank you to Tom Greufe, Jim 
Sandt, and the Knights of Colum-
bus for providing dinner for our 
high school cookout last week-
end. Everyone had a great time 
as you can see from the pictures 
on this page. 

Also a special thanks to Anne Crossett who fa-
cilitated the Camino de Santiago group this 
year. We thank her for sharing her time and tal-
ents with the youth of our parish! 

We look forward to seeing everyone again June 4.  
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Birthdays this week: Today we celebrate all               
that you with God’s help, have accomplished. 

Joseph Amaro 
Mark Grogan 
Dolly Hullinger 
Narsok Juma 
Josephine Lux 
Dylan McCloskey 
Taylor McCloskey 
Jaclyn Muck 
Katelynn Nogueira 
Zachary Rogers 
Jacob Selock 
Alexander Trinidad 
Nicole Cox 
Travis Fallon 
Allison Hill 
Adrianna Hudnall 
Leah Naseem 
Kimberly Shannon 
Jose Torres Cruz 
Thomas Barton 
Thomas Brown 
Jerry Elmore 
Jacqueline Filardo 
Molly Gray 

Kacey Herrick 
John Krim 
Sydney Marshall 
Maxwell Mereness 
Kristopher Miller 
Antoinette Mussorici 
Quinn Peters 
Tony Shine 
Matthew Sutherland 
Jason Barmann 
Susan Benoit 
Mason Buckmiller 
Blake Codding 
Carrie Dugan 
Theresa Holmes 
Spencer Weishaar 
Debra Blair 
Della Brown 
Mary Helen  
 Connelly 
Kerri Dunn 
Rita Gatzemeyer 
Chanssa Halford 
Richard Hart 

Madalynn Mejia 
Bert Powers 
Nicole Wiggins 
Katlyn Boman 
Joseph Donnici 
Lindsay Haase 
Gabriel Lozano 
Ashley Muck 
Kathleen Peters 
Margaret Whisnant 
Semra Young 
Vigil Adrineda 
Julie Aust 
Ashlyn Cockrum 
Lawrence Giglio 
Dominic Inzerillo 
Olivia Jansen 
Luke Johnson 
William Jorgensen 
Garry Puck 
Bailey Redford 
Jack Riley 
Isabella-Jordine  
 Samey 

St. James School News  

Cut out and share with a graduate. 

Military Outreach Ministry 
St. James has a very active Military Out-
reach Ministry. Upcoming veterans’ events 
are focused on Memorial Day weekend, 
Members of this ministry will honor all who 
served with a military display and distribution 

of poppies after all Masses, May 27/28. They are also 
involved in planning the 11:20am Veterans Memorial 
Day Ceremony at Mt. Olivet Cemetery on May 29. 

Recently Ann Marie Puck, an Accredited Veteran 
Service Office worked with the VA to help facilitate 
parishioner Richard (Rick) Conard’s trip on an Honor 
Flight to Washington D.C. Other parishioners who have 
made the Honor Flight in recent years include Herman 
Schmidt, Ann Puck, Garry Puck, and Rachel Johnson.  

Honor Flights, sponsored by the Depart-
ment of Defense, provide an opportunity 
to thank veterans who secured our free-
dom by bringing them to Washington 
D.C. to see the memorials that com-
memorate their service. Pictured is Her-
man greeting Rick at the airport on his 
return to Kansas City. 

The group’s next meeting is Sun., May 21, at 3:00pm in 
the Social Hall. All who are interested in learning more 
about this this ministry are invited to attend.   
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We Pray to our Lord Jesus for healing  
Joseph Weir 
Doug Lewey 

John & Brody Merriman 
Ryan 

Mary D. George 
Lori & Buster Gage 
Richard Driggers 

Peggy Mosbacher 
Glen & Mary Thilges 

Amy & Jason 
Marilee Lacy 

Javier and Tatiana 
Bruce McCloskey 

Finley Family 
Mary Inzerillo 
Phyllis Perez 

Teresa Marie Collins 
Joy Brecht 

Michael 
Christopher 

 Charlene Scott 
Jessica Lewey Dahlberg 

Ron Willis 
Caden Stirtz 

Connie & Terry Rigg 
Michelle & Isaac 
Sharee Grindel 

John Cline 
Joni 

Barb Schmitt 
Char, Clay & Jan 

Kurt & Geralyn Hosticka 
Lee Noel 

Billy Joe Ball III 
Stephen Davidson 

James Greufe 
Chad Watson 

Michael Damot 
Rod Lumley 
Wyatt Morris 
Mary Krause 
Jim Tucker 
Pat Aten 

Catherine Ketter 
Ben Stein 

Bill Edwards 
Janet Eurek 

Edward Adams 
Carol McVay 
Larry Wink 

Rick Manson 
Dee Van Leeuwen 

Dick & Matthew Sutton 
Beth Cook 

Nathan & Anthony 
Lisa & LeChelle 

Tom Pfeiffer 
Matt Sutton 
David Berg 
Lori Schock 

Mary & Doug Schuster 
Ella Witwortrh 

Reba & Debra Sutlief 
Connie Austin 

Lauren Lakebrink Krueger 
Richard Cronkleton 

Joseph Gorman 
Cameron & Antony 

Anderson 
Charles Cunningham 

Ron May 
Carol Weir 
Libbey Rall 

Manny & Brenda Garcia 
Julie Rush 

Pete & Connie Hollomon  
Dan Kandlbinder  

Jordan Taylor 
 Will, Theresa & Aspen  

Joe Hartmann 
Peggy Luchtefeld 

Dorothy & William Bradford 
Doug & Susan Blair 

Jackie Rapp 
Jeff Lea 

Bradley Jones 
Mark Daldrup 

Thomas & Alexander Minniece 
Delight Thomason Family  

Brandon Hutson 
Norma Molina 

Ramon Mendoza, Sr. 
Ramon Mendoza, Jr. 

Jim & Julie Miller 
Margaret Ellen, Herb 
and Mark Thompson                                                                                                                                                        

Oliver Schmidt 
Cathy Lakebrink 
Dorothy Bradford 

Mike Carr 
Pete Burmeister 
Kate Nowatzke 

 Dan Van Leeuwen 
Susan Federoff 
Kathy Nowatzke 

Fran Norton’s Family 
Phil Willoughby 
Mike Rodriguez 
Fred Massman 

Mary & Gabriel Wier 
Jake Harman 
Charles Mann 

Douglas Shreffler 
Jeff Ridder 

Kenny Walker                    
Sabrina Hinkle 

Susan Koeppen 
John Mreen 

Deacon Doug Hemke 
John Murphy 
John Fessler 

Ricky & DeeDee 
Arsenio "R.C" Arciga 

Rory Elliott 
Casel Family 
Todd Higgins 
 Ron Shinkle 
Michael Ruiz 
Kathy Peters 

Mauricia O'Brien  
 Janet Ward & Jeff 

James Filippe 
James Gubera 

Hazel Lewis 
Dan Tomc 

Rachel Johnson 
Wanda Finnigan 

 Brian Akers 
Jose Torres 

 Dan & Bibi Chadwick 

John Barrington 
Philip Pernice 

Don Taylor 
Nick Peters 

Desmond Arciga-Quenga 
Michelle Bacus 

Mark Schweitzer 
Bill Kirwan 

Deacon Bud  
Jackson Erwin 

Pat Carey & Family 
 Melissa Andrasik 
Diana Marchisio 

Wilfredo Crespo, Jr. 
Rachelle Pomfrey 

John & Susan-Kelly Corsione 
Hannah Taylor 

Rodriguez Family 
Scott Neibergall 

  Margie Myers & Mattea 
Jean and Richard Jackson 
Pamela & James Anderson 

Tony and Tet So 
Travis & Sarah Shay 

The Curiel Family 
 Barbara Fortier 
Barb Schwery 

Nichole Stewart 
Kelly Gentrup 

The Hollomon Family 
 Jacke & Enike Hayes 

 Carla George 
Kyle Sellmeyer 

 Margarita Mendoza Family 
Marie Brancato 

Rich Curasi 
John Brocato 

Barbara (Roach) Still 
Kathleen Haines 

John Pfannenstiel 
Mike Sheeley  
Troy Cronkite 

 Matt Biskup Family 
Pam Fink 

Gary Andrew Reese 
Sam Porter 

Mary Alice Worth       
Amy Villarreal 

Mary Kaye Masnado   
Randy Baumert 

Jackie Plack Pelling 
 Kennedy Noel Holcumbrink 

Rita Lowe / Megan 
Tony V. Sr.  

Deric DeMasi 
  Chris Alvey 

Patrick O’Neill 
 John McMahon 
 Eddie Ansalmo 
 Maria Giannelli 

   Kenadee Gallagher  
Shawn Adkins 

Jason Robinson  
Leah Biskup Coady  
Olivia Hernandez 

 Laura Ann DiGiovanna  
Robert Doleshal  

Jersey & James Hicks 

Please notify us to remove your name 
from our prayer lists when it is time.  

In respect of HIPAA we will add names           
to the prayer list only by request of the 

person or immediate family. 

 

Eucharistic Adoration  
Exposition of the                   

Blessed Sacrament                          
every Thursday  

from 9:00am until 9:00pm                                 
in the Chapel. 

Come and spend some time 
with Jesus. 

Join Us In Prayer                          
Rosary For Healing                                               

Thursdays at 6:30pm 
Did you know that there are many in our 
parish who are struggling with serious 
health issues? Some are on our prayer 
chain. And then, there are others we 
don't know about - they prefer to keep 
their health issues private. 

We invite all to become "prayer warriors" and join 
us every Thursday at 6:30pm in the church                                    

as we pray the rosary for all those                                         
who are in need of healing prayer. 

The prayer offered in faith                                                          
will make the sick person well. James 5:15   
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Mary Margaret Parrish
Attorney-at-Law

Seaport Office Complex
122 Westwoods Dr.    Liberty Missouri

(816) 781-5380
mmparrish@mmparrishlaw.com        St. James Parishioner since 1979




